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Dear Tracy,





RE: PA16/02025/PREAPP – The Cottage, Trethewell, St Just in Roseland TR2 5JE





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that neither of the 2 options contained within the proposal is in conformity with the Plan, as specified in the table below.





The Group feel that the size of either of the proposed extensions would increase the percentage of development within the curtilage to an unacceptable level in the context of the hamlet. The Group would welcome the view of the Historic Environment Planning Department.





Objective: To define and sustain the distinctive character of each of the Roseland’s villages and hamlets.





Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
CV2�
Neither of the proposed options respects the setting of the listed building and both are of an inappropriate scale and use inappropriate materials.�
�
GP2(iii)�
Neither of the proposed options would promote, support or develop the distinctive character of the area nor would they be integrated with existing housing in the hamlet in terms of form, scale, building details, local features, materials, finishes and colour etc.�
�
LA1(ii)�
Neither of the proposed options uses materials or is of a scale and design that gives appropriate regard to the character, sensitivity and capacity of the protected landscape.�
�
CV1(i)�
Neither of the proposed options for development is well integrated with, or contributes to, or enhances the character of the hamlet.�
�
GP2(iii) and CV1(i)�
We would ask the planning officer to check whether the ratio of glazing to wall on the South elevation of either of the proposed options exceeds that recommended in policy 3.4.2 - Facades and Elevations - of the Carrick Design Guide adopted by The Roseland Plan.�
�
 


Continued...





THE ROSELAND PLAN


OUR ROSELAND - OUR FUTURE
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Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
HO9 �
(ii) The design of both of the proposed options would not be subsidiary in size nor sympathetic to the character of the existing dwelling.


(iii) The size of either of the proposed options would not ensure retention of proportionate garden space.


(iv) Neither of the proposed options is in keeping with its setting nor respects the distinctive local character in terms of bulk, scale and materials.�
�









Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group




















Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.














From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”





 








